
Soviet Union at the intergovernmental level has flowed a
significant amount of activity by actors other than the
federal government (provincial and territorial govern-
ments, universities, native organizations and private
groups). This constitutes the second new dimension of
Canadian-Soviet Arctic relations: actors outside of the
federal government are pursuing their own initiatives for
Arctic cooperation with the Soviet Union. Despite the
implications which this development has for Canadian
foreign policy in general, there has been no concerted
attempt on the part of the Canadian government to
formulate a policy which better identifies all of our needs
in circumpolar cooperation. The federal government
should be working toward the creation of a policy
framework within which all the various aspects of Arctic
cooperation are ascribed priorities and where the
mechanisms for achieving objectives in each area are
outlined. At the same time, the goals of Arctic cooperation
in specific areas should be matched with those countries
where the realization of potential benefits are deemed to
be the greatest. Distinctions should also be made between
pursuing cooperation on a bilateral or multilateral level.
All of this must take into account the needs of northerners
and the national interest.

It has been almost two years since the federal
government stated that it "recognizes the importance of
developing a coherent set of policies for the Arctic,
including foreign policy."22 To date there is little
indication that it has moved beyond the point of
recognition to the stage of beginning to formulate such a
policy. Perhaps the recent developments in Canadian-
Soviet Arctic relations which have been outlined in this
paper will provide an additional impetus to address the
issue of Canada's northern foreign policy.
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